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Tuesday, January 17, 2023 

 
This addendum is provided to all known prospective proposers for clarification of the subject 
Request for Proposal (RFP). 
 
The Timeline for this RFP remains as: 
 
  

 
Last Day for Questions 
 

 
5:00 PM PST, Friday, January 20, 2023  
 

 
Addenda and Answers to questions   
 

 
2:00 PM PST, Thursday, January 26, 2023  
 

 
Proposal Due Date  
 

 
3:00 PM PST, Thursday, February 2, 2023  
 

 
Anticipated Award Date  
 

 
March 2023   

 
The following are questions that were posed during the job walk on 01/05/2023: 
 
Q1: “What is the budget range for this project?” 
A1: Approx. $500,000.00 
 
Q2: “What are the current security camera specifications?” 
A2: These will be included in the following addendum. 
 
Q3: “Does there need to be additional conduit installed for the cat5/6 cable?” 
A3: If possible, please use the existing conduit. 
 
Q4: “Does the Cat5/6 cable need to extend to the edge of the lot/property?” 
A4: No. 
 
Q5: “What is the estimation for this project?” 
A5: See A1 – if this is regarding the proposed timeline – Per the Notice Inviting Proposals, 

the proposed timeline is approx. 120 days. However, that can be negotiated with the 
awarded proposer. 

 
Q6: “What badge entry system and software does VVTA use at its other locations?” 
A6: R2S system and Access IT software.  The installation will be coordinated with the VVTA 

IT department 
 
Q7: “What kind of flooring is required in the existing restrooms?” 
A7: Resinous epoxy flooring. 
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Q8: “Does the contractor replace the tiles on the walls in the existing restrooms?” 
A8: Only ones that may be damaged or missing. 
 
Clarification: 
 
 There was some confusion as to where the wall between the Ticket office and the 

Driver’s breakroom would be located.  It has been determined that the division of the two 
rooms shall be after the column to the left of the east facing window. 

 
 There was a question regarding the extension of the pergola to the end of the sidewalk 

on the west end of the bus stops.  VVTA prefers Bus stop shelters to be located on the 
sidewalk and not extending the pergola. 

 
 VVTA will require 17 bus stop benches to be installed in locations that do not have 

benches on the bus stop area. 
 
The job walk sign in sheets are attached to the addendum for your reference, as well. 
 
As stated in the RFP, all addenda must be acknowledged.  Please use Attachment G of the 
RFP to acknowledge receipt of this addendum. Failure to acknowledge any addenda to this 
RFP may be cause to deem Bidder “Non-Responsive.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






